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MEETING  
of the 

INDEPENDENT PRACTICE OF MIDWIFERY ADVISORY COUNCIL  
of the 

KANSAS STATE BOARD OF HEALING ARTS 
Thursday, January 20, 2022 

 
I. CALL TO ORDER - ROLL CALL  
 
The Certified Nurse-Midwife Council of the Kansas State Board of Healing Arts (KSBHA) met 
on Thursday, January 20, 2022, at the KSBHA offices.  The meeting was called to order at 9:02 
a.m. by Courtney Cyzman, General Counsel.  The following Council members attended: 
 
 Cara Busenhart, PhD, CNM, APRN     present   
 Cathy Gordon, RN, MSN, FNP-BC, CNM    present    
 Chad Johanning, M.D.       present  

Jamie Harrington, DNP, APRN, CNM, FNP-BC, CNM-I  present    
Tarena Sisk, CNM, CNM-I      present  
Kent Bradley, M.D.       present*  
John Settich, Ph.D       present 

 
The following staff members present were: Courtney Cyzman, General Counsel, Steven 
Lehwald, Assistant General Counsel, Nancy Dodik, Disciplinary Counsel, Katie Baylie, Deputy 
Disciplinary Counsel, Rebekah Moon, Licensing Manager, and Jennifer Cook, Paralegal to 
General Counsel. 

II. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 

A. Additions – None 
B. Deletions – None 
 
Agenda approved (Johanning/Harrington, carried) 

 
III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM OCTOBER 27, 2021 
 
 Minutes approved (Harrington/Johanning, carried) 
 
 
IV. NEW BUSINESS 
  

A. General Counsel has met with the Executive Director of Pharmacy to discuss 
issue. More education to pharmacists will include adding prescription authority of 
CNM-I licensees to the pharmacy newsletter which is required reading for head 
pharmacists and sending out additional information to pharmacists regarding this 
issue.  
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B. General Counsel reviewed regulation proposals from October 27, 2021, meeting.  

A new Economic Impact Statement was submitted after the meeting and the 
regulations currently have been approved by Department of Budget and 
Department of Administration and are at the Attorney General’s office being 
reviewed. 

  
C. General Counsel will proceed with a new Economic Impact Statement for K.A.R. 

100-28b-2, K.A.R. 100-28b-4 and K.A.R. 100-28b-7. (Busenhart/Sisk, carried) 
  
 Four regulations are left to be reviewed at the next meeting, March 31, 2022. 
 
 K.A.R. 100-28b-8,  

K.A.R. 100-28b-11,  
K.A.R. 100-28b-12, and 
K.A.R. 100-28b-19. 

 
 Dr. Johanning inquired as to why these regulations were rejected by the AG, 

General Counsel is investigating the issue. 
 
*Kent Bradley, M.D. joined the meeting at 9:13 a.m.   

 
V. OLD BUSINESS 
 

Licensing Update 
 

A. Rebekah Moon, Licensing Manager, reported that no CNM-I applications have 
been submitted for 2022. In 2021, seven submissions were received, and eight 
licenses were issued. There are a total of nine licenses. There are also 329 
Emergency Temporary Licenses issued with 41 of those being active. 

 
 
VI. APPLICATION/DISCIPLNARY REVIEW 

 None. 

VII. NEXT MEETING DATES 

A. March 31, 2022 @ 9:00 a.m. 

 
VIII.  ADJOURN  

9:18 a.m. (Harrington /Busenhart, carried) 


